Many Roshei Yeshivos and Menahalim who have seen the attached article have
expressed the importance of its dissemination. Below are the written words of
encouragement from HaRav Osher Kamanowitz Shlit”a, HaRav Eliyahu Dov
Wachtfogel Shlit”a, and HaRav Malkiel Kotler Shlit”a. Also included is a michtav
from HaRav Aaron Moshe Shechter Shlit”a, written to accompany this article.
Amongst those who sent the author letters of support is noted mechanech Rav
Yackov Shimshon Rawiki Shlit”a, who allowed for his letter to be included here as
well.

Many more have expressed verbal support for the article, including HaRav Hillel
David Shlit”a who stated, “Emunah is not something to be taught, it is something
to be transmitted through osmosis.”
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Letter from Rav Yackov Shimshon Rawiki

Dear Rabbi Danziger Shlita:

Thank you for taking so much time to write about Emunah. Your writing feels like a breath of
fresh air and the zchus of setting our mechanchim straight will definitely bring you great rewards. Being
a menahel does not qualify me to take sides in the debate. That being said, let me share with you some of
my background in Chinuch Habonim.

The mind of a young child in the elementary division is developed enough to grasp questions.
Very often they are not equipped to handle the answers. If they are challenged by learning gemora, etc.
the Rebbi may leave them with a tzorich iyun. Even if they never find the answer no harm is done.
However, conducting classes on Emuna, provoking young minds to think, challenging them to explore
and find clarity in emuna will inevitably leave them with questions unanswered. We are treading on thin
ice, risking a bad fall.

Our Rosh Yeshiva, Hagoan HoRav Moshe Feigelstock ZT”L was a strong Pikai’ach with a uniquely
deep understanding for young children, as well as adults. In yeshiva, we once experienced a terrible
accident. It happened at an event after school, with all the children present. Our staff of experienced
Rabbeim, were shaken and afraid to enter the class on the following day. “How will we handle the
children?” “The children need some guidance.”

The Rosh Yeshiva agreed to come to a staff meeting held at 8:00 a.m. before school. All the
Rebbeim were there and we discussed a variety of concerns; specifically what will the children think?
We did something so grand Likovod Shomayim and this is what happens?

Some Rabbeim suggested that we bring in a speaker, psychologist, grieving counselor or the like
to deal with the public. The Rosh Yeshiva refused to allow a stranger into the building. The public is ok,
don’t worry. We need to be strong. We need to put a number of supportive activities into motion and
every Rebbi was encouraged to be mechazek himself. Organize the children to daven, give them hope
that HKB”H listens to our tefillos and send hopefully He will send him a refuah shlaime.

In addition, the menahallim and Rabbeim must be on high alert to recognize the individual child
who needs additional support. We must get the help needed if someone is not able to cope. As a group
we are strong, we are confident.

That night, somebody close to the yeshiva met Rav Pam ZT"L at a dinner and asked him what he
thought. “Would the Rosh yeshiva recommend that the yeshiva bring in a psychologist to speak to the
children?” Rav Pam ZT”L said that it would not have been advantageous. He explained that the majority
of the children are full of tmimus, and have no kashes. A guest appearance, addressing the public to
explain what happened, would awaken questions in their minds. Those children cannot understand the
answers. We would make a churban.

Instead, in our yeshiva, the Rosh yeshiva always instructed us to encourage our children to find
anecdotes that show how much HKB"H loves us. When we build up HKB"H’s love for us we naturally
respond by loving HKB”H. We gradually develop the child’s trust in HKB"H, by davening and relying on
Him for all that we need. We feel very proud when we have our elementary school graduates feel that
HKB"H is part of our daily lives. We don’t gain from offering intellectual proof. We only stand to lose.




